Robinwood Neighborhood Association of the City of West Linn
Minutes August 8th, 2017
DRAFT

Meeting of the Robinwood Neighborhood Association(RNA) called to order at 7:00pm, agenda approved.
Matt Miller is new to the neighborhood. Two items added to agenda as new items (Next Door Robinwood
and Kenthorpe paving project meeting).

Treasurer Report: Christine Steel - No spending in the last month so balance remains at $2751.96. The
City and bank are working to issue debit cards to NA officers.

Review and Approval of Minutes: Minutes from 7/2017 meeting were approved unanimously (motion
by Lisa Clifton and seconded by Mary Hill).

Announcements, City and Community Events:

Planning Commission Meeting: 8/16/27 at 6:30pm to discuss changing the code to waive the CUP
process for Robinwood Station.

Pre-application meeting is scheduled for 8/17/17 at 9:00am for the proposed removal of the existing
home on 4120 Mapleton Drive and partitioning the lot into 2 parcels.

Updates:
Robinwood Station: Randall Fastabend: Meeting with Planning Commission on 8/16/17 at 6:30pm to

consider changing the code to waive the CUP process for Robinwood Station. The City Council will meet
on 10/9/17 to vote on the code change. The wifi was not provided within 3 weeks so Cummings and
Sakelik's offer of pizza party would be appreciated. President O'Toole will follow up on the wifi issue with
Shane Boyle. The RNA Picnic is set for 8/26/17 from 12-4 and the Repair Fair is 9/23/17 from 10:00am to
1:00pm.

Community Garden: Lisa Clifton: The Garden is spectacular. Help is needed so anyone interested in
joining the Garden, please contact Lisa.

Committee and Community Reports:

Parks and Rec: Don Kingsborough: SOLV work party at Mary Young park on 8/5/17 had 24 hard
working volunteers. Volunteer participation is growing. The bridge over Mary creek washed out. No City
funds are available to address this right now.

Development: (tba)

Public Works: (deferred)

Emergency Preparedness/MYN: Judy Wiechmann. Safety Fair (Emergency Preparedness Fair) is set
for 9/28/17 (Thursday) from 4:00 to 8:00pm at Rosemont LDS Church - 200-300 people are expected.
Please contact Judy if you would like to host a Map Your Neighborhood meeting.

Robinwood NA Picnic - Ahmed/Bryck: 8/26/17, 12-4. Volunteers are still needed but please let the
organizers know you would like to help. We still need a big cooler (drop it by Friday night labeled with
your name) and another barbecue.



Old Business:

1) 18000 Upper Midhill Development update: Some citizens filed an appeal with LUBA. The developer
has joined the City to defend their decision.

2) 43/McVey Traffic Revision update: President O'Toole sent a letter to ODOT (Rian Windschiemer
manager of Region 1) relating to neighbors concerns about traffic delays caused by the revision. Jenne
Henderson reported that this change was made to have a dedicated left turn lane for safety reasons.
Neighbors have seen traffic back up to Walmart and many are using alternate routes to avoid excessive
delays.

New Business:

1) Next Door Robinwood: some neighbors received a post card to join. This is a local social media site
designed to share information with neighbors, such as local notifications (e.g., missing pets), events,
concerns, services, etc. The City and County and send out alerts as well.

2) Kenthorpe Paving meeting: rescheduled to 8/23/17, 6:00pm at Robinwood Station.

3) RNA Picnic Table: The Robinwood Garden received a donation of 24 salvaged 8’ mahogany deck
boards. Kevin Bryck proposed the purchase of a picnic table frame that can be topped with the
mahogany (tabletop and benches).

4) RNA Sign Improvements: The signs will be inventoried and we will discuss updating the signs at the
next meeting.

Guests of the Association: City of West Linn Parks Director, Ken Worcester. Discussion of survey and
update on boat ramp, Mary Young park and other issues.

Adjourned at 8:29pm. Attendees: 24

Robinwood Neighborhood Association Board Members

Jim O'Toole, President, presidentrna@gmail.com
Kazi Ahmed, Vice President, vicepresidentrna@gmail.com
Jenne Henderson, Secretary, secretaryRNA@gmail.com
Christine Steel, Treasurer
Char Marier, Member-At-Large
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